
North  County  Location
Announced

Clark College announced today the purchase of land that will
become  the  location  of  a  new  campus  serving  the  northern
portion of the college’s service district.

The purchase was made possible with the strong partnership of
the Clark College Foundation, which finalized the purchase of
nearly 60 acres through a generous $3.1 million gift from the
Boschma Family LLC. Additionally, the foundation will pay $6
million for the land. The acreage is located in Ridgefield on
the east side of North 65th Avenue, north of Pioneer Street
and  northeast  of  the  Interstate  5  and  Pioneer  Street
interchange.

The leadership gift from the Boschma family was key in being
able to move forward on this project. In making the more than
$3.1 million gift, Hank and Bernice Boschma said they were
excited to be a part of expanding educational opportunities
for students in the region, including first-generation and
immigrant students.

In  April,  the  Washington  State  Board  of  Community  and
Technical  Colleges  prioritized  building  projects  for  the
upcoming biennium. According to that prioritization, the North
County Campus building will receive design funding in the
2017-2019 budget, and likely receive construction funding in
the 2019-2021 budget.

The gift and acquisition help realize the long-term vision for
the growth anticipated at Clark College. The college’s 2007
Facilities Master Plan identified North County as a growth
area based on projections from regional economists, and the
most recent update of the Facilities Master Plan reinforced
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the need for a facility in this part of Clark’s service area.


